Southgate Independent School

Principal’s Report

Board of Education Meeting

August 10, 2009
Professional Development
On August 10, 2009 the RTI Team, Marge Templeton, Molly Bowen, Nicole Davis, & Kim Simpson, met to review and discuss RTI information & procedures in order to establish how best to introduce the RTI process to the faculty during the RTI professional development workshop on Tuesday, August 18, 2009.

Friday, August 14, 2009 the RTI Team, Marge Templeton, Molly Bowen, Nicole Davis, & Kim Simpson, met with Joyce Harris, N. Ky. Co-Op, to discuss a school-wide RTI plan of action.

Monday, August 17, 2009 Nicole Davis will conduct a mandatory MAP Assessment professional development workshop for all certified staff.  MAP data will be vital for the implementation of RTI. 
Molly Bowen, RTI Team Member, will conduct a mandatory professional development workshop for all certified staff on Tuesday, August 18, 2009.
Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

Three members of the Southgate Family, Pam Schlosser, Shiloh Schweitzer, and Kim Simpson, volunteered to reshelf school supplies from 9:00-12:00 at Crayons to Computers on Tuesday, August 4, 2009.  After shelving supplies, they had the opportunity to shop.  Shiloh Schweitzer is bundling many of the supplies and will be giving them to families during Ready Fest on August 17, 2009. 
Northern Kentucky Charities Guild sponsors a back to school charity drive in which they graciously chose one school to receive a generous donation of school supplies.  On Monday, August 9, 2009 Shiloh Schweitzer was notified that Southgate Independent was chosen as this year’s school.   The Guild will supply backpacks, coats, and a sundry of school supplies.  
Student Recognitions & Achievement
Nothing to report at this time.

SBDM Council 
July SBDM Council Meeting was held on July 28, 2009.  The principal’s report was reviewed, although few changes were made from the last council meeting.  There was no Family Resource Center Report and council members had nothing new to report.  Angie Boyers provided an update on new faculty and staff members.  The Title I School-Parent Compact was reviewed and a few changes were made.  Council completed the first reading of the Homework Policy, Classroom Parties Policy, and Dress Code Policy.  The second reading for these policies will be done during a Special SBDM Meeting on August 17, 2009 at 5:30.  In the interest of time, Council tabled the Wellness Policy and Retention Policy-both to be reviewed at future meetings. The Comprehensive District Improvement Plan was reviewed.  The kindergarten teacher submitted a request for additional funds for classroom supplies.  Council decided that the kindergarten teacher must first use her $300.00 activity fund money and gave her an additional $700.00 from the contingency fund (purchases to be carefully screened by the principal).   Our next meeting will be Tuesday, August 17, 2009 at 5:30 (Special Meeting for second reading of three policies). Next regular meeting will be September 29, 2009 at 6:30pm.   
Community Involvement

Nothing to report at this time.
School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events
Our annual Ready Fest is planned for Tuesday, August 17, 2009 from 6:00-8:00.
